
9 September 2021 
 
Dear Parents/Carers and Year 12 Students 
 
Re: YEAR 12 RETURN TO SCHOOL FOR THE REMAINDER OF THE YEAR 
 

Overview 
This document is based on the current advice provided by the NSW Government and CEDP (as of Friday 
27 August 2021) and is subject to change. 
 

At St John Paul II Catholic College, our core business is not only teaching and learning, but the wellbeing 
and health of our staff, students and our wider community. 
 

As we begin Term 4, we take into consideration the later start to the HSC and when the students return 
to school. As this document focuses on the Learning and Reporting; a separate document will be issued 
in terms of the practicalities of the site and student movement once they return back to school.  
 

Term 3 – Year 12  

Weeks 7 - 9: (23 August - 10 September) 
• Final assessment tasks. 

Week 10: (13 September - 17 September) 
• A time to reconnect and check in with your teachers. Each individual teacher will reconnect 

with you and start the planning process of study and revision with you. Classes will run 
during this time.  Alternative Task marks will start to be returned from Monday 13th 
September. However, there will be many subjects who will have teachers still marking these 
tasks as they were only just completed.  

Term 4– Year 12 

Weeks 1 - 3: (5 October – 22 October) 
• Teachers will set revision activities and practice questions to complete. There will be 

an opportunity to go through CSSA & Independent Trial papers as they were not used for 
our Alternative Tasks. Zoom lessons are not compulsory during these timetabled lessons, 
unless teachers and students require them to occur.  Non ATAR students will only attend 
classes where they are sitting a HSC examination. Students will check their marks and ranks 
for each subject.  

Weeks 4 - 5: (25 October - 4 November) 
• Year 12 students only are permitted onsite to see their teacher during their regular lesson 

and this will continue until Thursday 4th November. After that date, the students can 
contact their teacher when needed. A theme will be established for each day the students 
return. It is based on what occurred last year to make those last days memorable.  

Weeks 6 – 9: (9 November - 2 December) 
• HSC to commence. 

Week 10: (6 December - 10 December) 
• Graduation Mass, Graduation Ceremony and Formal are pending at this point in time. 

Tentative dates are Graduation 7 December and Formal 8 of December. 
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The Year 12 students' attendance, cooperation and effort displayed for the alternative tasks was 
outstanding. They are to be congratulated for these fine achievements and it is a credit to them and to 
you the parents/carers, for these efforts.  
 
We will zoom with the Year 12 students on Monday 13 September at 8.15am to go through the details 
listed and to reconnect with them. The zoom details will be placed on the Year 12 Google Classroom. 
 
Thank you for your ongoing support as we continue to work together to respond to COVID-19. We’re so 
proud of the Year 12 Class of 2021 and will continue to keep you updated. 
 
 
Yours faithfully, 

 
 
 

Mr Jim Fanning Mr Peter Regan 
Principal Assistant Principal 


